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FAO Zenab Haji-Ismail & Design Officer

Dear Zenab,

I note with interest the application for 308 Kilburn High Road.

Whilst I have no objections to the application, I wonder whether it can be improved by having a brick 

facade, rather than plain render.

I believe this historic photo shows why:

https://www.flickr.com/photos/tetramesh/3307698144/sizes/l

I would never have known that such beautiful brickwork was hidden away! It would be a terrible shame 

if a render finish on the new extension was to preclude the removal of the render on the existing 

building.

Personally - if I had such power - I would ensure that the render was removed on the existing building 

and the new brick work was done to match. Indeed, all of the historic Kilburn High Road is brick.

Architecturally it would be the correct thing to do and as such it would improve the perceived and 

actual value of the units.

Best Regards,

Chris

246 Kilburn High Road; responsible for the (brick facade) development at 248 Kilburn High Road

246 Kilburn High 

Road
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